BROWN CLEE MEDICAL PRACTICE
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP OPEN MEETING
Tuesday 23rd July 2024       7.00 pm
Ditton Priors Village Hall

ATTENDANCE:
Rosemary Abbiss, Luke Allen, Bette Amphlett, Marcus Arnold, Caroline Arnold, John Ballard, Sarah Ballard, Colin Barton Smith, Eileen Bentley, Margaret Buckingham, Felicity Burchnall, Clive Cartwright,
Linda Miles Cartwright, Carolyn Cieslk, Chris Cieslk, Tony Clarke, Sheila Clarke, John Coles, Jeannette Coles (Minutes Secretary), Jenny Collingridge, Sue Crichton, Denise Davies, Ruth Davies, Norman Fenn, Ruth Gosling, Duncan Hill, Clare Hill, Linda Howorth, David Howorth, Linda Jackson, Bobbie Jarvis, Ian Jeavons, Caroline John, Veda Lee, Robert Lee, David Lowe, Robin Greenwell, Deborah Jones,  Mandy Williams, Bill Lewis, Karen Lewis, Mariel Lubman, Sarah Munn, Jill Perks, Gerald Peters, Anne Peters, John Pickup, David Powell, Gaynor Preece, Peter Rainford, Margaret Rainford, William Ranson, Christine Ranson, Anne Reidy, Adrian Robinson, Julia Rose, John Rowland, Cherry Sell, Peter Sell, Rita Slater, Peter Slater, Richard Taylor, Pat Warren, Helen Watson, Stuart Wentworth, Bob Williams, Viviane Mayor, Yemmi Agbebi, Fiona Bolivar, Margaret May, Gill Severn, Dr William Bassett (72).  

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:
 Mark Gregory, Chris Tibbits, Claire Tibbits, Alan Jones, Irene Jones, Lynne Morgan, Ann Williamson, John Williamson, Jo Parker,  Ann Wishart, Brian Knox, Susan Goodwin, Sarah Crawford Thomas, David Bleser, Louise Tyson, Jacqui Wilson, Jill Scurfield, Kathy Watson, Jackie Dorrell, Richard Dorrell, Margaret Thompson, Robert Wilkes, Christine Wilkes, Roger Barker, Michael Wheeler, Jayne Wheeler, Michael Lindley, Gillie Lindley (28) 



REPORT AND UPDATE FROM DR BASSETT

Dr Bassett gave an update on developments affecting the practice since the previous PPG meeting in May.  He has advertised for another GP Partner and has 4 strong candidates so far.  The process of recruitment will take a few months, but he is hopeful of the possibility of another Partner.    He confirmed that Dr Matthews has settled in very well, and that she intends to become a full-time Partner as soon as her move from her other Practice can be achieved.  

The Integrated Care Board (ICB) is to provide a Dietician to start in September/October, to add to the specialist health workers already visiting the Practice on a regular basis.
In response to a patient’s question, Dr Bassett said the Practice could only provide hearing tests if and when ICB supplies a professional.     

The results of the latest Patient Satisfaction Survey have recently been published and show that Brown Clee Medical Practice has again come top in Shropshire.   The Chair explained that the survey questions have changed significantly and so it is not possible to do a comparison with last year’s results.  

THE WORK OF THE FRONT DESK TEAM 
Luke Allen gave a comprehensive insight into the work of the Front Desk team, which includes:   answering  the phone; talking to patients to ascertain their needs; dealing with email queries; calling  in patients for review and so on.    Receptionists need ask about why appointments are needed in order to direct patients to the appropriate health professional.  All staff work on the basis of confidentiality.  He assured us that all appointments are used up every day, as some have to be kept for ‘same day’ acute illnesses or injuries.   

He said that appointment waiting times have gone up since Dr Railton left, and Dr Matthews is only currently working 2 mornings a week.  Waiting time for routine appointments is now two to three weeks.  Fewer patients are missing appointments since the text reminders are sent out two days prior to appointments. 

Patients can help the work of the Surgery by:  phoning in to cancel their appointment if they are not going to be able to attend; contacting the Hospital Consultant Secretary if they have questions about Hospital appointments or test results (the Practice has no fast track access); and ordering prescriptions via the NHS App, Brown Clee Web Site or the Patient Access email.

Luke was thanked for his calm and professional manner which is a help to patients who may be emotional due to health concerns.    

	Since the meeting we have had an offer of a training session with one to one support for any patient who wants to install the NHS App on their device, and learn how to use it.  
This would benefit the Practice by reducing administrative work, and help patients needing prescriptions and test results. Message the PPG if you are interested in this training session.   




PPG CONSTITUTION

Linda Jackson explained that the Interim Committee was set up to draft a Constitution which was completed in March 2024.   Committee meetings were face to face to start with, but also using Zoom, phone or emails.   She hoped that more patients would come forward to serve on the committee, which is a very rewarding role.  The PPG is a statutory body with a duty to represent the views of patients and the Practice has a duty to listen to these views and consider suggestions made by the PPG.  
The Committee meets about 8 to 10 times a year and will need another 2 or 3 members to operate effectively.

Caroline John pointed out that the majority meetings attendees are in the older age bracket, and showed a chart illustrating the patient population demographics.  She explained that the PPG now wanted to proactively target younger people so that it can represent a wider range of views.  She  introduced a new way in which people who do not want to attend meetings can get involved with the work of the PPG.  

Four Focus Groups will be established 18 – 30 year olds, 30 – 45 year olds, 45 – 60 year olds and  60 plus age group.   These Groups would be asked for their views 3 times a year, via questionnaire, telephone conference or zoom meeting.  

Caroline asked those present to think about neighbours, friends and family members who may be interested in being a Focus Group member,  and urged them to take leaflets with them for distribution, and to contact the PPG if they wish to volunteer for a Focus Group.   (browncleeppg@gmail.com) 



ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. The Care and Share Pantry:  This is currently based at Oak Farm and is proving to be a very worthwhile venture, run by Sam Lacey and Kerry Godfrey.   The service-provider is moving to a new site in Chelmarsh, and discussions are to be held between the Community Land Trust, Parish Council and others about the future use of the Oak Farm site.  It is hoped that the Care and Share Pantry can remain operational on the site, as they have recently been gifted the Blue Shed on the car park, which will give a larger and more waterproof base from which to operate.  Update.  The Pantry has been given a positive response from the CLT. 

2. BCMP Community Group update: John Pickup gave an update on the progress of the Group which was set up to work on a strategy to purchase the surgery buildings.   The Group has now achieved the status of a Community Benefit Society, with help from UK Co-Operatives and using their Model Rules.  It has taken the name of ‘Brown Clee Health and Wellbeing Community Society Ltd.’    The Society will have charitable aims and is applying for a seed funding Grant of £8,000.   The intention is to apply for a Community Ownership Grant of £250,000 when this re-opens to bids in January 2025.  In the meantime there is a lot of work to do developing a business plan and associate documentation required for the Grant Application.  

John explained that the Grant needed to be matched by money raised locally via a Share Issue.   He was optimistic that this is possible, following the success of the Road Shows last Autumn, where indicative pledges were obtained.  

The Group will soon have an AGM where the Interim Board of Directors will stand down.   It is not known how many of the present Directors will seek re-election, but in any case, more Directors would be appreciated.

Current members of the BCMP Community Group will need to re-apply to be members of the Brown Clee Health and Wellbeing Community Society, and membership will also be open to new members.  There will be a nominal subscription of £5 per year, plus £1 in the first year to obtain a share entitling the member to a vote.    More information will be sent to all patients  as soon as details are finalised.  

3. Tina assured members that PPG would inform them of any major developments occurring before the next Open meeting in October.  This meeting will be the first AGM – including reports from interim chair and treasurer, and the election of a new committee.  She urged people to think about becoming a committee member as there would be a need for at least 2 additional members.   She thanked members for attending and for taking home lots of leaflets for distribution.  

DATE OF NEXT MEETING   Tuesday 29th October.  7 pm.  Ditton Priors Village Hall.

	If you wish to make an Expression of Interest to become a committee member, simply get in touch with any member of the interim committee, or email browncleeppg@gmail.com.  You will receive an  application document, which includes an opportunity to describe yourself and your skills and experience.   If an election is held, this information will be used to assist PPG members in the voting process.    There is no obligation associated with making an Expression of Interest.   
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